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Summary:  Responsible for developing and implementing a social media 

strategy for BBB. This position will work in collaboration with 

Communications and Marketing team members.   
                                                          

Essential Duties and Responsibilities include the following.  

 

Develop compelling and engaging social media content daily, focusing on 
online advocacy, community outreach efforts, promotions, etc. for 

consumers and the business community. 

 
Maintain presence in social networking sites including Facebook, Twitter, 

Google+, Blogger, LinkedIn and other similar community sites; posting on 

relevant blogs and seeding content into social applications as needed. 

 
Collaboration, support and daily activity (including posting, responding, 

etc.) on BBB’s social media outlets. 

 
Monitor, measure and evaluate impact of social media efforts. 

 

Become an advocate of BBB in social media platforms, engaging in 
dialogues and answering questions where appropriate. 

 

Monitor trends in social media applications. 

 
Performs other duties as deemed appropriate by the Vice President of 

Communications & Marketing. 

 
Supervisory Responsibilities                       

 

This job has no supervisory responsibilities. 
 

Competencies                       

 

To perform the job successfully, an individual should demonstrate the 
following competencies : 

 

Technical Skills - Assesses own strengths and weaknesses; Pursues 
training and development opportunities; Strives to continuously build 

knowledge and skills; Shares expertise with others. 

 



Interpersonal Skills - Maintains confidentiality; Must take criticism 

professionally; Keeps emotions under control; Must maintain an open mind. 
 

Oral Communication - Speaks clearly and persuasively in positive or 

negative situations; Listens and gets clarification; Demonstrates group 

presentation skills; Participates in meetings. 
 

Written Communication - Writes clearly and informatively; Edits work for 

spelling and grammar; Varies writing style to meet needs; Presents 
numerical data effectively; Able to read and interpret written information. 

 

Teamwork - Balances team and individual responsibilities; Exhibits 
objectivity and openness to others' views; Gives and welcomes feedback; 

Contributes to building a positive team spirit; Puts success of team above 

own interests; Able to build morale and group commitments to goals and 

objectives; Supports everyone's efforts to succeed. 
 

Leadership - Exhibits confidence in self and others; Accepts feedback from 

others. 
 

Quality Management - Looks for ways to improve and promote quality; 

Demonstrates accuracy and thoroughness. 
 

Business Acumen - Understands business implications of decisions; 

Displays orientation to profitability; Demonstrates knowledge of market and 

competition; Aligns work with strategic goals. 
 

Ethics - Treats people with respect; Keeps commitments; Inspires the trust 

of others; Works with integrity and ethically; Upholds organizational values. 
 

Organizational Support - Follows policies and procedures; Completes 

administrative tasks correctly and on time; Supports organization's goals 
and values. 

 

Strategic Thinking - Develops strategies to achieve organizational goals; 

Understands organization's strengths & weaknesses; Analyzes market and 
competition; Adapts strategy to changing conditions. 

 

Judgment - Displays willingness to make decisions; Exhibits sound and 
accurate judgment; Supports and explains reasoning for decisions; Includes 

appropriate people in decision-making process; Makes timely decisions. 

 

Motivation - Sets and achieves challenging goals; Demonstrates 
persistence and overcomes obstacles; Measures self against standard of 

excellence. 

 
Planning/Organizing - Prioritizes and plans work activities; Uses time 

efficiently; Plans for additional resources; Sets goals and objectives; 

Develops realistic action plans. 
 

Professionalism - Approaches others in a tactful manner; Reacts well 

under pressure; Treats others with respect and consideration regardless of 



their status or position; Accepts responsibility for own actions; Follows 

through on commitments. 
 

Quality - Demonstrates accuracy and thoroughness; Looks for ways to 

improve and promote quality; Applies feedback to improve performance; 

Monitors own work to ensure quality. 
 

Quantity - Meets productivity standards; Completes work in timely 

manner; Strives to increase productivity. 
 

Safety and Security - Observes safety and security procedures; 

Determines appropriate action beyond guidelines; Reports potentially 
unsafe conditions; Uses equipment and materials properly. 

 

Adaptability - Adapts to changes in the work environment; Manages 

competing demands; Changes approach or method to best fit the situation; 
Able to deal with frequent change, delays, or unexpected events. 

 

Attendance/Punctuality - Is consistently at work and on time; Ensures 
work responsibilities are covered when absent; Arrives at meetings and 

appointments on time. 

 
Dependability - Follows instructions, responds to management direction; 

Takes responsibility for own actions; Keeps commitments; Commits to long 

hours of work when necessary to reach goals.; Completes tasks on time or 

notifies appropriate person with an alternate plan. 
 

Initiative - Volunteers readily; Undertakes self-development activities; 

Seeks increased responsibilities; Looks for and takes advantage of 
opportunities; Asks for and offers help when needed. 

 

Innovation - Displays original thinking and creativity; Meets challenges 
with resourcefulness; Generates suggestions for improving work; Develops 

innovative approaches and ideas; Presents ideas and information in a 

manner that gets others' attention. 

 
Qualifications: To perform this job successfully, an individual must be able 

to perform each essential duty satisfactorily. The requirements listed below 

are representative of the knowledge, skill, and/or ability required. 
Reasonable accommodations may be made to enable individuals with 

disabilities to perform the essential functions. 

 

Education and/or Experience                       
 

Bachelor's degree (B. A.) from four-year college or university; or one to two 

years related experience and/or training; or equivalent combination of 
education and experience. 

 

Language Skills                       
 

Ability to read, analyze, and interpret general business periodicals, 

professional journals, technical procedures, or governmental regulations.  

Ability to write reports, business correspondence, and procedure manuals.  



Ability to effectively present information and respond to questions from 

groups of managers, clients, customers, and the general public. 
 

Mathematical Skills                       

 

Basic knowledge of mathematics for office setting. 
 

 

 
Reasoning Ability                       

 

Ability to solve practical problems and deal with a variety of concrete 
variables in situations where only limited standardization exists. Ability to 

interpret a variety of instructions furnished in written, oral, diagram, or 

schedule form. 

 
Computer Skills                       

 

To perform this job successfully, an individual should be proficient in social 
media sites such as Facebook, Twitter, etc. 

 

Other Skills and Abilities                       
 

In-depth knowledge and understanding of social media platforms, strong 

technical understanding, possess a flair for using social networking speak 

and online jargon. 
 

Physical Demands The physical demands described here are 

representative of those that must be met by an employee to successfully 
perform the essential functions of this job. Reasonable accommodations 

may be made to enable individuals with disabilities to perform the essential 

functions. 
 

While performing the duties of this Job, the employee is regularly required 

to talk or hear. The employee is frequently required to stand; walk; sit. 

 
Work Environment The work environment characteristics described here 

are representative of those an employee encounters while performing the 

essential functions of this job. Reasonable accommodations may be made to 
enable individuals with disabilities to perform the essential functions. 

 

 The noise level in the work environment is usually moderate. 
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